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Lome Peters
Box 98
Kleefeld, Manitoba ROAOVO phone (204) 377-4242

ATTENTION: The Manitoba Clean Environment Commission
305-155 Carlton Street
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 3H8

"
f

Regarding: review the sustainability of our province's hog production industry.

To Whom It May Concern:

I'm a farmer in the R.M.ofHanover. I grew up on a mixed farming operation, that included; dairy,
chickens, hogs, and honeybees. In the last 40 years our family only stayed with the beekeeping
aspect of farming. I am a second generation beekeeper and this year marks our 75thconsecutive year
in producing a honey crop on our family farm.

In the early years, late 1930's till the early 50's, my father also had an Artesian Well Machine that
pounded water wells in the Hanover area. Therefore, I have a healthy respect for where our water
comes ITom. Our water source comes ITomthe south-east part of the province. There is an abundant
source of water at approx. the 30 foot level for non-artesian wells and then the 100+ foot level for
artesian wells.

It was about the time that the NDP Government came to power in Manitoba that there were Water
Stewardship or Livestock StewardshipHearings held in the province. I attended a meeting in
Steinbach and in the handbook that was distributed; I was shocked to find that ONLY two sensitive
areas were identified in Manitoba. One in the Interlake and the other was south of Winkler, but no
mention was made about the south-east Manitoba, which is the most sensitive area with regard to
OUR future, and the World's future, ITeshdrinking water source. When I mentioned this concern to
my R.M.ofHanover councilor, he informed me that the previous Conservative Government had
planned it that way, to set aside the south-east Manitoba for the hog industry. In my opinion if that
actually was part of a Manitoba Government long-term plan, not only is that totally irresponsible but
it is an accident waiting to happen!

In the news media all I hear recently is the end results and how the hog industry affects Lake
Winnipeg. It's interesting that I have never read or heard any concern about the risk to the water
source, and that is my concern. Building in-ground hog manure lagoons in the sandy soil conditions
like in the south-east Manitoba, plus the spreading of hog manure on sandy soils will eventually
pollute our water source. I also place no trust when clay soils are brought in to construct or line a
lagoon or plastic liners are used. The lagoon agitators can puncture a hole in these situations. Till
now a large percent of hogs moved to the U.S. to finish. When I hear that the proposed Olywest
plant will probably keep more hogs in Manitoba to be finished, I am concerned about all the extra
water needed and the manure created and how this will all work out. I am not against the hog
industry. My fear is that all these extra hogs will end up being finished on top of the south-east water




